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District 3 Citizens Advisory Board Meeting

Minutes
Monday, November 1, 2021
    
 





ZOOM 7 p.m. 






          




Board members: Janet Federico, Pat Gaughan, Kevin McWhorter, Luke Sponsel, Sharon Ailslieger, Ashlyn Riggs  
County representatives: Commissioner David Dennis, Tom Stolz, Corinthian Kelly

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1. Call to Order   
   Chair Kevin McWhorter called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 

· Unanimous Approval of Minutes – October 4, 2021

PUBLIC AGENDA

The public agenda allows members of the public to present issues on the agenda to the Board.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Manager’s Update – Tom Stolz, Sedgwick County Manager 
Manager’s Update – Tom Stolz, Sedgwick County Manager

Topics to be covered: Plans for vaccination of 5-11 year old students:  Manager Stolz shared that Sedg Co has vaccines here and will be giving vaccines to anyone 5-11 years of age who wants one by the end of the week.  
Plan moving forward is for kids and their parents to have choices

First choice: 21 South Main at the Library
Second choice: will be at any of our pharmacy partners located around the community.  Kids are getting the Pfizer vaccine, and have to take two doses.
Third choice: The pharmacies we're running the adult vaccines will continue running for kids we will take our mobile clinics out to any school who wants to give shots on their premise
Fourth choice: Parents made it pretty clear that their preference for getting vaccines for their children was with their personal physician their primary care or their pediatrician so we've been working with a number of offices to. Private physicians’ offices within the county that will be given that shot, so it will start this week.

Stolz: We don't expect a huge demand for kids’ vaccines in the first couple of weeks here, most of the vaccinating we're doing right now, at the library is booster shots for adults.

Stolz: Only about 7- 10% of the vaccines, we give every day, are first and second doses, most of them are booster shots and I think we set today out about 450 5% of the county who is eligible for a vaccine which is all the adults, right now, yet.
Stolz: Adults that have been vaccinated when we add the kids to that number which we will, as soon as they're eligible later this week that number goes down to about 45% of the total county of the 520,000 people that make up Sedg. Co.
Question: Kevin McWhorter: I had not heard that the CDC had approved, I thought they were meeting today and tomorrow on that or was it FDA that approved last week.

Stolz: Yeah FDA approval last week and CDC cleaned it up today 

Commissioner Dennis: The question I had was have we started working with Goddard, because I think they're one of our mobile vaccination clinics.
Stolz: Yes Dr. Henry sent me an email and he wanted to know but he wants to know what the quarantine procedure is going to be from KDHE and from the health department and so I’ve got a call with Dr. Mims and Tim Kaufman tomorrow to discuss Dr. Henry's question.
Stolz: But yeah Dr. Henry had reached out pretty early and is one of those I think that once vaccinations on their site with mobile clinic so we'll schedule that with him
· ARPA,
Stolz: I think this group knows that the county received the American rescue plan act dollars about a month or two ago ratify, maybe even longer might be three months now ratified a spending plan using some of this money to get it from now until 1231 of 21 so to get us through the end of the year, and that was some money for the health department, so that we could continue testing would get continue with vaccine process and we can continue with acquisition of PBS and equipment for areas around the Community 

About 10 million or so there the other decision significant decision at the Commission made was to face the Court backlog issue which has you know, we had a backlog even before COVID, when COVID came it crippled the courts, so the Commission made the decision that we would turn 525 N. Main into a true courthouse 
So the administrative function of the county, including the Commission will be moving out of that building 

Stolz: That's about a $10 million price tag to turn that building into true courthouse which should help them resolve their backlog.

Stolz: Comm. made a decision to give some bonus money to first responders and county employees that worked through COVID March of 2020 to March 2021 first payment was given in October, and the second payment will be given here, the first week of December.

Stolz: And we'll focus on four things, according to the external needs assessment small business and nonprofit assistance to help and safe operations, a community violence intervention plan mental health care service, and then some premium pay issues regarding that the Commission could consider regarding hospitals clinics and schools, the concept of broadband.

Stolz: So we're hoping, by the end of this year or in the first quarter of next year that that treasury guidance will come down and that allow the Commission to make good decisions moving forward.

Stolz: With the remaining 40 to $45 million of dollars in ARPA to span now also remind everybody that unlike cares we, the Commission has until the dollars have to be obligated by 1231.
·  The admin moving out of the courthouse, 
Stolz: So currently in the courthouse 525 building we have all the row offices which are treasury clerk and deeds then on the third floor, we have the Commission office Legal Office manager’s office.  Stolz: And on the eighth and 11 floors we have finance and budget, so the plan is to move all of those entities out of that building and the Commission.

Stolz: This week will be he began to hear options of where we will go temporarily, and we can pay for rent. The intention is we can pay for the upgrade of the courthouse to accommodate the Court backlog out of ARPA dollars.
Sharon Ailslieger: Are you limited in buildings, because there are not enough places in Wichita are you limited because you want to stay downtown?

Stolz: That we had talked about looking across the county I mean the building and go anywhere you go 21st and Webb or it can go to you know Pawnee, Maize road, but if I think the Commissioners would like its centralized so at all five districts have an equitable.

Stolz: access and distance point to it, so that kind of led us to a downtown location, I will tell you that the geographic Center of Sedgwick County is actually Kellogg and Tyler.

· EMS, 
Staffing ems is still hypercritical last I checked, I think we were 18 paramedics down yet so and we've got some retirements and some things in the future there just doesn't seem to be.
Stolz: Accessible workforce out there there's just not a lot of paramedics and paramedics that we do have continued to leave for private sector work and hospital work that that basically pays better, so the Commission has taken a number of actions we put them on critical pay the Commission gave them what is essentially a $10,000 bonus for using the ARPA fund, so they got a $5,000 bonus in September and if I don't get another $5,000 bonus in December, here, to try to show their value, the Commission sending them a message that they value them so we're trying to stabilize this workforce we're trying to figure out a way to when we get it down to two or three candidates will have a town hall meeting.

Stolz: And they'll all get the any employee that wants to come can show up and ask questions and we're going to be very it'll be kind of like.
Kevin McWhorter: Appointing the Interim EMS Director, stop the bleeding of people.

Stolz: Yes, I think. August, or so we were at negative 20 and today we're at negative 18 so hadn't gotten any worse gotten just to shave better.
· Behavioral Health Update 
Stolz: The Commission right now in the budget has a capital improvement budget to build a new crisis Center our current crisis Center is at 635 North main. And again we're talking in a downtown area so it's equally accessible to all county residents and the population Center so the Commission looking at two or three four different kinds of locations they've had a couple of visits, with the real estate entity.  Trying to get this crisis Center located will get it built in 2022 and it may bleed into 2023 but that becomes the first part of a of a campus setting so that that's the latest update I have on that you'll see in here, something on the crisis Center.

Kevin McWhorter: So the current crisis Center is that a situation where you have a number of beds, or is it offices.
Stolz: Central Kansas or the sack group would actually be embedded so we're actually trying to consolidate some services under one roof, with the new crisis Center build.

Kevin McWhorter: And people that want to get into that industry where did they go for her to obtain their credentials.

Stolz: Well, you have to have you know bachelor's degree Wichita State, KU, K-State, Pitt.

You have to have bachelor's degree and then there's certifications and licensing that come with that in a lot of what we're shorter right now is the master's degree level.

Stolz: I think, let me talk just about testing, because you guys will see it on the news tonight you'll see it tomorrow, this and give you the heads up, so the State of Kansas department of health and environment announced late last week.

Stolz: That they will no longer fund the MDL labs, which has been doing a lion's share of the COVID testing: A couple of interviews so we're going to talk about it at nine o'clock in the morning at their staff, but we have to figure out a way to continue funding the MDL lab at Wichita State.

Stolz: It costs about a million dollars a month to run that MDL lab and do all this testing so it's not cheap but it's really important.
BOARD AGENDA

This is an opportunity for the Commissioner and Citizens Advisory Board members

to report activities, events, or concerns throughout their neighborhood.

1. Citizens Advisory Board Members
Sharon Ailslieger: Ask about the taking the certain elected officials and making them appointed and I’d like to hear the pros and cons on that.

David Dennis: Well I’m not saying that I want to change what I want to do is take a look at efficiencies and cost savings for our Community, and if you look at the register of deeds treasure and the county clerk that ideal was designed back when Kansas became a state. David Dennis: I am not sure that it's the most efficient way of running our government right now.

David Dennis: And I have not said that they need to be eliminated, what I said, is that we need to have an independent organization go in.
David Dennis: and take a look at audit those, just as we do with every organization that we have under the county manager and make sure that we are operating them as efficiently as possible and if we're not.
Janet Federico: I saw on the Commission agenda for Wednesday resolution about changing the makeup of this body to include business owners, not just people who live here is that, am I interpreting that correctly or have we only had it backwards, I think I’m interpreting it correctly.

David Dennis: I didn't think it was a bad idea of one of our district Advisory Board members was a business owner, not necessarily having to live in a district or not, but if they have invested in the district wide they might want to voice so that's what's on the agenda for Wednesday.

ADJOURNMENT

The next Citizens Advisory Board Meeting will be Monday, December 6, 2021.
